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Dear Elin, 
  
          Some Members of the Senedd have recently taken an interest in the tripartite process 
which informs escalation decisions by Ministers in relation to health boards in Wales.  I 
thought it might be helpful to set out how the system works and would be grateful if this 
could be drawn to the attention of Members.  
  
          The Welsh Government, Healthcare Inspectorate Wales and Audit Wales staff meet 
every six months to share relevant findings and intelligence from their work to support a 
discussion on NHS organisations.  The external review bodies use this information to inform 
their respective scheduled programmes of work and may decide to bring forward and/or 
amend the scope of a piece of planned work in order to examine a particular issue in more 
detail.  
 
On occasion, this approach identifies matters which exceed that which can be dealt through 
routine arrangements. Concerns may be triggered by a single event or a combination of 
factors. When such a concern emerges, the Welsh Government and external review bodies 
may convene an extraordinary meeting or meetings to assess the information available and 
to seek to establish whether action is required.  
 
There are three distinct stages in consideration of any amendment to intervention levels. 
This tripartite meeting represents the first stage.  
  
In the second stage, informed by the tripartite group discussion, Welsh Government officials 
then make recommendations for consideration by the Minister for Health and Social 
Services.  
 
The third stage rests with the Minister who makes final intervention decisions.  
 
The escalation framework is intended to allow organisations to move up and down the 
framework according to their circumstances and evidence of concerns or progress.  
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The structure and process for de-escalation for an organisation therefore follows the same 
stages as set out above.  
  
For the avoidance of any doubt, I confirm that this approach has been followed by 
successive Ministers in all instances where escalation or de-escalation of intervention has 
been applied in the Welsh NHS.  
  

 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
 

     MARK DRAKEFORD 


